
GOLF & COVID-19 

- ENJOYING GOLF SAFELY AT COUNTRY SIDE - 

“Country Side Golf Club is committed to being a part of the solution during 

Alberta’s Relaunch.  With adapted measures that follow AHS Guidelines, we 

welcome players to enjoy our golf course safely and responsibly.” 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Golfer Perspective During COVID Restrictions 

 

*Please note that the measures listed below are for your safety  

and are required for us to be permitted to offer golf this season.* 

 

BEFORE YOUR ROUND 

All tee-times must be booked in-advance (no walk-on bookings) 

Book your tee-time in advance either by calling us at 780 467-4653 or by 

booking online via ​www.csgc.ca 

Familiarize yourself with our COVID protocols in this outline 

Do not come to our golf course if you are sick (​COVID-19 Symptoms​) 

ARRIVING AT THE GOLF COURSE 

Aim to arrive at the course between 10 and 20 minutes prior to your tee-time 

Follow the parking-lot signage upon your arrival, which will include our 

Pro-Shop’s phone number 

Note​: the “Club Drop-Off Area” will be closed until further notice (power carts 

will be allowed in the parking lot for club loading during this time) 

After parking your vehicle, phone the Pro-Shop (780 467-4653) to check-in from 

your vehicle. 

https://www.albertahealthservices.ca/topics/Page16997.aspx#sign


Your Pro-Shop Staff Member will provide “next-step instructions” and will be 

able to answer your questions, which will include information on the following: 

● Payment instructions 

○ Credit / debit only (no cash payment transactions) 

○ Flex Pass payment can be accepted on the phone 

● Pull Cart rental procedures  

● Power Cart rental procedures  

○ Only 1 person per cart unless playing partners are from the 

same household (fines may apply for abuse of this rule) 

After checking-in and leaving your vehicle, please maintain physical distancing 

requirements of 2 metres at all times. 

Please note the following prior to teeing-off: 

Cart rentals: ​if you rented a cart, you may go pick-up your assigned cart 

and bring your cart to your vehicle to load up your clubs 

Food and beverage:​ you may order food and beverage items via our 

“Food and Bev Walk-Up” (on north-west side of the building).  A beverage 

cart will periodically be available on the course along with our “Hot Shot 

Service” (587) 712-9026.  Tap payment only.  

Pro-Shop items​: limited pro-shop items will be available (i.e., balls, 

tees, gloves) will be available via our “Pro-Shop Walk-Up” (all sales final) 

Washrooms​: no-touch washrooms will be available in the clubhouse on 

an occupancy maximum basis (main “Red door” entrance of the building). 

On courses washrooms may not be open so plan accordingly. 

Driving Range / Practice Green:​ closed until further notice 

Rental Clubs:​ not available until further notice 

Scorecards and pencils​: not available until further notice.  To print a 

copy of our scorecard please visit ​our site​ or we recommend downloading 

the app “​mScorecard​” for tracking your score. 

https://www.csgc.ca/scorecard
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/mscorecard-golf-scorecard/id636983375


Go to your first tee while maintaining physical distancing requirements of 2 

metres and follow all signage instructions 

DURING YOUR ROUND 

Do not shake hands at anytime 

Maintain physical distancing requirements with your playing partners 

Leave the pin in while putting (“raised cup rule” in place) 

All rakes have been removed so please use your foot to smooth the sand 

On-Course Washrooms may not be available so plan accordingly  

Refrain from picking up your playing partner’s club and random golf balls 

The beverage cart will be periodically available and on-course orders can be 

placed using our “Hot Shot Service” - (587) 712-9026.  Tap payment only 

Note​: in the event of a weather interruption, the clubhouse must still remain 

closed to the public.  Please return to your car for proper shelter. 

AFTER YOUR ROUND 

If you rented a power cart then please unload your clubs directly into your 

vehicle. Then please return your power cart to the “Golf Cart Wash-Bay Area.” 

Dispose of any personal trash in nearby receptacles 

Please aim to leave the premises within 10 minutes of the completion of your 

round 

 

*​Thank you for doing your part to ensure the level of public health safety that 

is required in order for us to allow our golf course to be open this season​* 

 

 
 

 


